

Papakura Local Board Workshop Record

Workshop record of the Papakura Local Board held in the Papakura Local Board Chambers, Papakura Service Centre, 35 Coles Crescent on Wednesday, 13 September 2017, commencing at 1pm.

PRESENT

Chairperson: Brent Catchpole Members: Felicity Auva'a

George Hawkins Bill McEntee Michael Turner

Apologies: Katrina Winn

Also present: Madelon De Jongh (Senior Local Board Advisor)

Lee Manaia (Local Board Advisor)

Lee Mariaia (Local Board Advisor)		
Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
Local Board	Engagement	Topics discussed were:
General Business		Pukekiwiriki Paa Committee meeting
(30 mins)		The following board members confirmed their attendance at the meeting on 24 October
		Brent CatchpoleFelicity Auva'aBill McEntee
		Apologies for this meeting from:
		Michael TurnerGeorge Hawkins
		Staff to confirm with Katrina.
		Karaka Sports Complex targeted rate request
		A request for a targeted rate in the Hingaia peninsula area for properties on the western side of the motorway in the Papakura Local Board area, to subsidise a multi-sports complex in Karaka
		There was no support for a targeted rate on properties located in the Hingaia peninsula
		The project to be added to the capital projects list for consideration against other projects.
		The board felt the sports codes analysis should take into account the Karaka Sports Complex.



Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
CrimeWatch Neighbourhood Support Maori Wardens Police Glen Torrens Kim Ainsworth Michelle Kelly Tasker Jan Piahana (1 hour 15 mins each group)		Governance Framework Review Funding Framework Options Enhanced status quo, there is a \$2.8 million cost to fund this option. An additional 33 staff would be required to implement this option. Status quo — \$855,000 cost to fund this option. A request was made for an update on the Papakura renewals, assets and their current status. Actions i) A letter to be drafted to the Mayor and councillors from the board expressing disappointment in the lack of transparency in tabling another option very late in the process. ii) A south Auckland deputation to be organised to the Governing Body. Papakura Local Board to request speaking rights. Neighbourhood Support - Kim Ainsworth representing the Neighbourhood Support provided an overview of the organisation which included: Apowerpoint presentation quarterly update on the Neighbourhood support activities. Crimewatch - Glen Torrens and Dawn Hadfield, representing the Crimewatch organisation, gave a quarterly update on the organisation's activities. There is an ongoing issue with illegal dumping particularly in Dominion Road and Hunua Road areas. Street lights at Winslow Heights have been fixed A request for better communication with the residents so they know what is going on. If members of the public want to contact the
		If members of the public want to contact the Crimewatch team, ring 111. The people living in the area know the area better than anyone. If you think something doesn't look or feel right, ring 111 and ask for the Police. Crimewatch also contact the council if they see graffiti, street lights out, and illegal dumping. Mobile CCTV unit – there has been issues with getting



Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
		the system installed and working. It is now up and running.
		Papakura Māori Wardens - Richard Noble, Jan Piahana and Vanessa Clark, representing the Papakura Māori wardens, provided an overview of the Māori wardens role.
		They have expertise in crowd control.
		The wardens are interested in networking and working together. They currently work with the Police and Crimewatch.
		A warranted warden has powers to remove keys from individuals who seen as drunk and are also trained to engage. All engagement is executed with caution.
		The majority of wardens are also employed in day jobs and this with the Mā o ri warden's work. The are challenges of:
		growing numbers
		growing leadership.
		There is a dedicated Mā o ri warden based at the Papakura marae.
		From now on the Mā o ri wardens will provide a quarterly report to the board
		The Māori wardens support the following events: Civic events in Papakura New Zealand Bloodstocks National Rugby League Competition Sports fixtures held at Pulman Park Christmas lights Elvis in the Park
		Council organised events: Carols in the park Santa Parade ANZAC memorial services
		Everyone present welcomed the updates from crime facing groups.
		The Mā o ri wardens were very appreciative and grateful for the funding from the board. This funding



Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
Papakura City Brass Band Allan Grant Committee Member/Player Ian Levien, QSM President – Papakura City Brass Band (15 mins)		is the only funding they receive. The Māori wardens are generally present in the town centre on Thursday, Friday or Saturday., as they have found theri supportis more useful in the outer areas rather in the township itself. Ian Levien and Allan Grant, representing the Papakura City Brass Band, provided an update of the band's activities over the last 12 months. They send monthly reports to the Arts Advisor. They are playing on Sunday 24 September at the Hawkins Theatre or at the RSA with the youth bands starting at 9am. There are 13 bands in total. The Papakura band is not competing as they are hosting this year. The band supported five different services on ANZAC Day. The Arts Advisor informed the board that the Papakura Brass Band had met all the key performance indicators in the funding agreement. The Papakura Brass Band requested the grassed area in front of the Band Room at 104 Rimu Road to
		be gobi-blocked for parking, as thereis no parking on the street. The Brass band requested guidance from the council on this matter. Action i) Staff to arrange for the investigation of the request from the Papakura Brass Band for the grassed
		area in front of the Band Room at 104 Rimu Road to be gobi-blocked for parking. The Brass band requested guidance from the council on this matter.
Pipe Band Josh Mongomerie Secretary (15 mins)	Engagement	Josh Mongomerie, Secretary, Papakura Pipe Band, provided an overview of the band's activities, upcoming events and contests. 14 October there will be an all-day Pipe Band event in Drury.
(10 111110)		The Pipe Band advised that although they were thankful for their current facility, the band numbers



Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
		have grown and they are now finding the location a bit small. It would be ideal to have a facility that could accommodate both the band and practice area.
		The Arts Advisor advised that the Papakura Pipe Band had met all the key performance indicators in the funding agreement.
Papakura Museum Kay Thomas	Engagement	Kay Thomas and Terry Carson, representing the Papakura Museum and Historical Society, gave an update on the organisation's activities over the past
Museum Manager		12 months, and upcoming events.
Terry Carson Historical Society President		The board were advised that the Museum is reaching the stage where they need to either provide training for staff or employ more specialist staff.
(30 mins)		Te Papa and Auckland Museums have helped the Museum.
		Installations are a challenge. Training would be helpful.
		The board requested urgency on the development of the business plan as this information will help inform the board's review of the budget.
		Future direction proposed for the Museum:
		continue telling the Papakura story
		more exhibitions to draw in outside people.
		The board congratulated the Museum for their efforts.
		The Arts Advisor advised that the Papakura Museum had met all the key performance indicators in the funding agreement.
Papakura Art	Engagement	Helen Jansen, Annie Bradley, and Lelani Kake gave
Gallery		an overview of the activities being undertaken by the Papakura Art Gallery.
Lelani Kake Gallery Coordinator		The Arts Advisor advised that the new furniture is in transit.
Annie Bradley Programmer		The board were advised that there is often a 12 month lead in time for an exhibition.
Helen Jansen PAG Manager		The board noted Art in the Park is scheduled for 8 January 2018.



Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
(30 mins)		 i) Staff to ensure the artist's explanations of the artwork be more readily to hand. ii) The board requested the Art Gallery reach out to the local people to exhibit in the gallery, to increase local artists' exposure. iii) The board requested the Art Gallery work with the secondary schools to create an art exhibition in January/February 2018. iv) The board also thought the wood turners, Papakura Pottery Club and the Embroiderers group could be linked in to a community exhibition.
Hawkins Theatre – Papakura Peter Hunt Hawkins Theatre Manager (30 mins)	Engagement	This presentation did not proceed.
Papakura Youth Council Kim Fowler Chair Terence Slade Youthtown Eleanor Parkes Youth Town (30 mins)	Engagement	Kim Fowler (Chairperson) and Ashleigh Smith (Secretary) Papakura Youth Council, supported by Eleanor Parkes (Youth Town) gave an overview of the activities of the Papakura Youth Council over the past six months and up-coming events. The board thanked the Youth Council for their support with the Local Board Plan consultation. Action i) The board requested copies of the information from the Papakura Youth Council event in regards to housing. ii) A report was requested from the Aspiring Leaders Conference attendee.

The workshop concluded at 4.38 pm.